W.D. Hartley Elementary
SAC Agenda
April 2, 2024 at 3:15 pm 
Media Center 

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order by SAC Chair Amber Kerly at 3:17 p.m.  

Approval of March meeting minutes:
Mrs. Kerly called for a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  Lynn Pagano moved to approve the minutes, Linda Villadóniga seconded the motion.  There was no discussion, and the minutes were approved unanimously.

SAC Budget is the same as last month ($16,052.17).

School Recognition Funds:  
		Mrs. Kerly distributed the Options for the disbursement of the school recognition funds.  In an effort to clarify the various categories of employees, Mrs. Appelquist, Mrs. Ward, and she have explained the differences employed and in attendance by including the number of days for each.  After going over all of the options, Will Russell suggested that 100 days be changed to 99 days in the following bullet points: 
Employees in attendance 50-100 days with a schedule of 6 hours or more a day, receive 50% of a share
Employees in attendance 50 to 100 days with a schedule of less than 6 hours a day, receive 25% of a share

A short discussion ensued, after which Will Russell made a motion to change the 100 days to 99 days, Lynn Pagano seconded the motion.  There being no further discussion, the motion was unanimously approved.  

Option 3 will be omitted, when distributed to the school employees for a vote.  





SAC Survey Results
Mrs. Kerly distributed copies of the survey results.  There are no results or comments that indicate a concern.  She encouraged the members to look them over and if there are any questions or comments, to bring them to the next meeting.

Principal’s Report
Mrs. Appelquist reported that we are within 2 months of the end of the school year.  The last day for teachers is May 28 and the summer program will begin on May 29. Breakfast and lunch will be served to the students.  The food will be delivered by another school since the WDH Cafeteria manager will not be available during the summer.

Art night will take place from 5:30-7:30 on May 9, 2024.

Progress monitoring will take place during the weeks of April 22, April 29 and May 6.

 PTO news and updates
Mrs. Appelquist reported that there was a need for someone to come forward to fill a position on the PTO board.

Community Connections:  No report

District Updates:  

Mrs. Appelquist reported that there will be 2 VPK classes at WDH next year. 

She also reported that she believes that the opening on the 1/2¢ sales tax committee had been filled.

Our next (and last) meeting of this school year will be held on May 7.  Mrs. Kerly reminded SAC members to complete the SAC Member Survey.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:01 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Villadóniga
WDH Secretary

